
• Tuesday, June 25- Kickstart 4 Kids 
• Wednesday, June 26- LHS Transition Program Continues (Year 6 students only) 
• Tuesday, July 2- Back to the 80s Musical Matinee @ LHS (K-6) 
• Wednesday, July 3- Tut Roadshow (interested students), Final LHS Transition session (Yr 6 

only), July P & C Meeting @ 5.00pm (ALL WELCOME!) 
• Thursday, July 4- NAIDOC Week Flag Raising Ceremony (School Leaders), K-6 Assembly (K/1 

SHOWCASE CLASS), Semester 1 Reports Sent Home 
• Friday, July 6- Griffith Regional Theatre Visit (Years 3-6), Final day of Term 2! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Are you on Facebook? To get all of the latest breaking news and previews 
of the coming school day ahead, like our Facebook page and join over 438 followers 
who stay up to date with our school happenings via social media. 
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Principal:  Mr Matt Collins 
 

Telephone:  02 69559492  Fax:  02 69559506 
Email:  wamoon-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website:  www.wamoon-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 



 

Principals Message 
 

 

Hi folks, 
We have settled back down into a ‘normal’ routine in the last week and a half 
(if there is such a thing in schools!). The previous two weeks were extremely 
exciting with several big events being held to good effect. It was great to 
bump into many parents at these events! 
 
Thank you to all those who supported the P & C Wood Raffle. We managed to 
raise in excess of $700.00 which is largely thanks to the extremely kind 
donation of wood collected by Grahame Johnson and Guy Tuckett. Thanks is 
extended to both on behalf of the community. 
 
Check out our enrolment feature which was advertised in 
last Friday’s edition of The Irrigator >> 
 
Week 10 
There are several events taking place in Week 10 which I’m 
sure the students will appreciate. Permission notes will be 
sent home in the coming days. Please take note of the 
following taking place in Week 10! 
 

• Tuesday, July 2 – Back to the 80s LHS Musical  
All students K-6 will enjoy the production which has 
been put together by LHS students!  

• Wednesday, July 3– King Tut Roadshow 
This event is an expression of interest to students 
who are interested in attending, I will need at least 
15 students to attend for the excursion to occur. It 
looks amazing! 

• Thursday, July 4 – K-6 Assembly (K/1 SHOWCASE 
CLASS) 
Our final assembly will kick off at 2.00pm with the 
youngest members of our school taking centre stage 

• Friday, July 5 – Griffith Regional Theatre Visit ‘The 
Twits’ 
Years 3-6 only will attend this excursion (K-2 saw Possum Magic earlier in the term) 
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PLEASE RETURN! 
- Borambola Excursion 
EOI and deposit 
- LHS Musical Permission 
Note 
- Tut Roadshow 
Permission Note and 
Payment (if applicable) 
- Griffith Theatre Visit 
(Years 3-6 only) 
 



 

Semester 1 Reports 
Staff are currently busy preparing Semester 1 Student Reports which will be sent home on Thursday, July 4. I 
will be providing staff with time off class early next term to discuss your child’s progress and answer any 
questions you may have specifically linked to the reporting progress. I will send out an interview request form 
early in Term 3. 
 
Years 3-6 Major Excursion – Borambola Sport & Recreation Centre 
Students in Years 3-6 received fantastic news last week when announced that our Major Excursion is to 
Borambola Sport and Recreation Centre! An Expression of Interest form was handed to students with a 
$50.00 deposit required before the end of term to secure their place on the excursion. At this point, I’m still 
finalising the final cost however can confirm that the Wamoon Public School P & C are providing $100.00 per 
student to reduce the overall cost. We will spend 2 nights and 3 days at the Borambola Sport and Recreation 
Centre engaging in heaps of outdoor activities! The excursion will take place in Term 4. 
 

I will be away for Monday-Thursday of this week (Week 9) coaching the Riverina Opens Rugby League team 
at the NSWPSSA Championships. I will still be working whilst away and able to return phone calls and 
answer messages. 
 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns do not hesitate to see me or send a message to the school 
Facebook Page. 
 

Mr Matt Collins 
Principal 
Wamoon Public School Website 
Our website address is https://wamoon-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
 

I have been working on our website and am slowly getting our website to 
full functionality. I have made progress and at this point, if you visit our 
website you will be able to find; 
 

• A copy of the latest Newsletter (also past copies beginning at 
Term 1, Weeks 7-8) 

• Some new albums in the Photo Gallery (MORE TO COME!) 
 

Kickstart for Kids – Expression of Interest  
Please contact the school if your child is aged between 4/5 and you are 
intending on enrolling them at Wamoon Public School. We are looking at 
recommencing our Kickstart For Kids program and require additional 
enrolments. If you know of parents in the wider community who you feel 
would be interested could you please ask them to contact the school. 
 
 

Newsletter Distribution  
The Newsletter will now be distributed on a fortnightly basis. This will allow for more content to be included 
as well for classroom teachers to provide content. I have noted a great deal of parents use our Facebook site 
to remain updated. I will continue to provide regular updates on our page including any breaking news and 
urgent reminders. The Newsletter will be distributed every odd week; Week 1, 3, 5, 7, 9 & 10. 
 

Term 2- K-6 Assembly Roster 
Assemblies will be held three times a term. Dates are included below which I hope will help parents plan 
their attendance! 
Thursday, May 23 – 4/5/6 SHOWCASE CLASS 
Friday, June 14 – 2/3 SHOWCASE CLASS 
Thursday, July 4 – K/1 SHOWCASE CLASS 
 

Assemblies will be held in the afternoon session beginning at 2.00pm.  
P & C News 

• The June P & C Meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 3 beginning at 5.00pm. All community 
members are welcome to attend and contribute   

https://wamoon-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

CHARACTER COUNTS AWARDS 
Week 8 

 
MERIT AWARD WINNERS WEEKS 5-7 

K/1 2/3 

  

4/5/6 

 



 

From the 4/5/6 classroom 

  
What inspired this work? 

We used an artwork to detect what 
Mathematics we could see in real life. 

What inspired this work? 
We completed a Number Talk 

focused on adding together strings 
of numbers. 

  
What inspired this work? 

We have been working to add extra 
detail to characters in our writing. 

What inspired this work? 
A vocbulary challenge. Branistorm 50 

words linked to ‘eggs’ 
 



 

  
 

WINTER MENU
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